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July 17, 2025
ELIMINATE THE DOCTOR OF ARTS IN MATHEMATICS, COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS AND SCIENCES AND THE GRADUATE COLLEGE, CHICAGO
Action:
Eliminate the Doctor of Arts in Mathematics, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences and the Graduate College
Funding:
No new funding required
The chancellor, University of Illinois Chicago, and vice president, University of Illinois System, with the advice of the University of Illinois Chicago Senate, the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, and the Graduate College, recommends the elimination of the Doctor of Arts in Mathematics.
Doctor of Arts programs are professional degrees meant to combine advanced scholarship in the subject matter with training in areas such as curriculum design, teaching methodology, and educational evaluation. Accordingly, the Doctor of Arts in Mathematics at UIC was designed for those with interest in mathematics education. 
Due to changes in student demand, there have been no students in this program since 2016, and the program receives almost no applications. As such, the department proposes formally eliminating the program. Over time, students who would have traditionally been interested in this program have increasingly sought out PhD programs in mathematics education instead, particularly those with more graduate-level mathematics education courses available. As such, it will still be possible for students at UIC to pursue a PhD in Mathematics and specialize in mathematics education, and a small number of students have chosen this route in recent years.
The Board action recommended in this item complies in all material 

respects with applicable State and federal laws, University of Illinois Statutes, The 

General Rules Concerning University Organization and Procedure, and Board of 

Trustees policies and directives. 
The executive vice president and vice president for academic affairs
concurs with this recommendation. The University Senates Conference has indicated that no further senate jurisdiction is involved.

The president of the University of Illinois System concurs.
This action is subject to further review by the Illinois Board of Higher Education.

